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1. Call to Order/Roll Call 
 
The meeting was called to order at 10:01 a.m., and a quorum was present. 
 
Members Present: 
Teresita Majewski, Chair 
J. J. Lamb (arrived 10:03; left 10:46) 
Rikki Riojas 
   
Members Absent: 
None 
         
Guests / audience present:  
Amy Hartmann-Gordon, Presidio San Agustin del Tucson Museum 
Ken Karrels, Southern Arizona Transportation Museum 
Kathe Kubish, TPCHC Commissioner 

 
2. Approval of TPCHC Event Subcommittee LAR/Minutes from Meeting of 8/6/24/24 

(Discussion/Action 
 
Discussion was held. Action was taken. 
 
It was moved by Commissioner Riojas, seconded by Chair Majewski, and carried by a roll call vote of 2 to 
0 to approve the LAR/Minutes from the Meeting of 8/6/24. 
 
3. Discussion/debrief regarding August 17, 2024, event at the Presidio Museum (Discussion/Action) 
 
Discussion was held regarding the event. Approximately 638 people attended. More programs will need 
to be printed for the 2025 event. Commissioner Kubish noted that the event was very crowded.  
Commissioner Riojas suggested that next year it might be necessary to close the street and noted that 



firing of the muskets is better than firing the cannon. She also noted that for 2025 maybe two stages will 
be needed, and suggested opening with Gertie and the TO Boyz. Commissioner Lamb commented that 
she loved the Yaqui dancers, but for a public event, the entertainment has to occur in shorter segments. 
Ken Karrel suggested parking at the legal offices across the street. Amy Hartmann-Gordon noted that 
the biggest budget item is the band. No action was taken. 
 
4. Celebrate Tucson calendar initiative, website, potential calendar submissions, Indigenous spelling 

of Tucson (Discussion/Action) 
 
Discussion was held. Amy Hartmann-Gordon said that we should do another promotion to our lists along 
with personal invitations to submit items for the calendar. No action was taken. 
 
5. Call to the audience (Information Only) 
 
No comments were received by the posted deadline. 
 
6. Schedule upcoming meeting(s) 
 
The next meeting might be in mid-October, but no definitive date was sent. Items to add to the agenda 
include the 2025 event and a discussion of the O’odham orthography for Tucson. 
 
7. Adjournment 

 
The meeting was adjourned at 11:18 a.m. 
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